
 

 

SUPERVISORS OF FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP 
7471 McCray Road 
Fairview, PA 16415 

 
Workshop Meeting 
September 12, 2012 

1:00P.M. 
 

The workshop meeting of the Supervisors of Fairview Township was called to order at 
1:00 P.M. on September 12, 2012 by Chairman Ralph Heidler.  Present were: 
Supervisors Peter Kraus; David Carner and Ralph Heidler; Zoning Officer James 
Cardman andAssistant Secretary Michelle Zirkle. 
 
Visitors: Joel Muzyka; Carrie Crowe; George Willis; Andy Holland and Chuck Giewont 
 
The Supervisors started the meeting discussing ways contractors could start the 
installation of infrastructure without a letter of credit.  The supervisors would still want 
the contractors to have inspections throughout the duration of building the 
infrastructures.  The Supervisors realize the banks are making it harder to get a line of 
credit and they want to help contractors with this issue.  Mr. Muzyka and Ms. Crowe 
both agreed this would be helpful when applying for the letter of credit and help cut the 
cost in half. 
 
The Supervisors continued the meeting with talking to Ms. Crowe about the Marina.  
There is no new information and as it stands now they are no longer going to pay the 
taxes and it will eventually go up for Sherriff Sale. 
 
Mr. Heidler finished up the meeting by discussing the letter of correspondence he 
received from DEP.  This letter was received after writing them 2 letters regarding the 
adoption of the new Stormwater Act.  The Supervisors agreed to continue to hold off on 
the adoption as long as possible.  Mr. Willis agreed to contact DEP and try to get more 
information about the Act.   
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:50 P.M.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
Michelle A. Zirkle 
Assistant Secretary 
 


